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Abu Ghraib

I believe we must demand full accountability from the Bush Administration and, in particular, the Department of Defense (DoD), for the terrible abuses that occurred at Abu Ghraib prison in Iraq.  Of all of the problems surrounding the U.S. invasion and occupation of Iraq, the reports and images of abuse at Abu Ghraib are perhaps the most disturbing.  I viewed the photos personally and was appalled by what I saw.  These acts of abuse were disgraceful, and they will seriously undermine our efforts in Iraq and, ultimately, our long-term national security.  Moreover, because these shameful actions were not limited to our armed forces, they raise serious questions about what standard of accountability, if any, the private contractors stationed in the region will be held to.

To date, the DoD has completed several investigations into various aspects of its interrogation policies, and the agency reportedly is still in the process of completing others.  As you may know, in late August 2004, reports from two of these investigations implicated a much larger cast of military and civilian personnel in the abuses than had previously been made public, and shed light on some of the systemic problems that set the stage for what occurred at Abu Ghraib.  In the wake of the release of these two reports, headed by former defense secretary James R. Schlesinger and Maj. Gen. George Fay, respectively, the Senate Armed Services Committee held a hearing during which Chairman John Warner rejected the Fay report's conclusion that neither the former Iraq commander, Lt. Gen. Ricardo Sanchez, nor anyone on his staff deserved prosecution or any other formal sanction.  This hearing was the latest in a series of Senate hearings aimed specifically at determining responsibility for the scandal, at which senators from both parties have challenged DoD officials to account for the crimes committed.

I am frustrated that the Republican leadership in the House failed to do the same.  In the 108th Congress, the House Armed Services Committee held only two public hearings on the matter and made no findings or recommendations based on its hearings.  Nevertheless, I did what I could in the 108th Congress to seek answers to the grave questions raised by Abu Ghraib, which were only further highlighted by the Schlesinger and Fay reports.  I introduced two related pieces of legislation, H.R. 4390 and H.R. 4749, which would have held U.S. contractors operating overseas accountable for crimes they commit and set basic standards for government contracting practices, respectively.  I believe that the Bush Administration and, in particular, the DoD, must answer the questions that the American people and the world community have about the treatment of detainees.   
U.S. Representative David Price
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